General Info for Meet and Travel Together (MATT)
Meet and Travel Together aims to reduce stress and anxiety for asylum seekers needing to make their way to a Home Office Substantive Interview at Waterside Court in Kirkstall, Leeds; an asylum case hearing at Phoenix House in Thornbury, Bradford; or a biometric scan at one of the post offices in Leeds.  For our service users, these are unknown destinations in an unknown city, using unfamiliar systems of transport.  The day they are about to face has the potential to be overwhelming, frightening, emotionally charged, and mentally and physically draining.  Meeting them at Leeds Rail or Coach Stations, or Bradford Interchange, our volunteers act as guides and travel companions for their journey.  We hope to provide some moral support during the short time we are with them, however please be aware that due to the nature and unpredictable length of interviews and hearings our volunteers may not be able to stay the whole day with the client.
It is therefore also our goal to help familiarize our service users with the public transport system, so we use buses instead of personal cars or taxis and do our best to ensure the client knows their way back for the return journey.  As this service only has a small amount of funding, we need to ask that service users are aware when referred that they will need to supply their own bus fare, which is currently £3.90 for a day ticket.  
It is also important for us to receive referrals as early as possible in order to find a volunteer who is free and able to travel on the day.  We understand that a referral can only be sent once requested and will always do our best to meet them, though the longer we have to do so the better a chance there is.  If a client you refer is due in Leeds within 48 hours, please call direct to make a quick referral.  If you are promoting this service to potential users, please do pass this information on as well.

We will always do our best to accommodate those asylum seekers who have little or no English skills with a volunteer who speaks their first language, and have most of the common languages covered.  If we have any issues with this we will contact any relevant referral agency to discuss the particular client and what we can do.  If you happen to know someone based in the Leeds/Bradford area with language skills who would be interested in volunteering, please do ask them to get in touch!  

As a final note, due to the current restructuring of the Home Office MATT  is experiencing a large increase in the number of referrals.  We ask that if you are referring someone that you feel is particularly vulnerable or in need of the service for health reasons (ie travelling alone is highly difficult) please write ‘Priority’ with some details on the referral form.  While we will always do our best to meet everyone, should this increase go beyond our current capabilities we will be sure to accommodate those in the greatest need first.
Should you have any questions, or wish to request referral or volunteer forms, please contact Matthew Neill at matt@leeds.cityofsanctuary.org, or if urgent by phone on 07813438783.
